
 

 

 
 
 
 
  

Dear New Student,  

Welcome to the University of Rhode Island and URI Health Services!  We know this is an exciting time with much to 
do, but we want to inform you of some actions you must take to fulfill URI Health Services requirements.  All new 
international students must complete these requirements by the first day of classes (September 8, 2021).  Please 
obtain your immunization records from your medical provider and follow the steps below.  Please note, you will not 
be able to register for the patient portal until you have registered for classes.  If you are not registering for classes 
before arriving at URI, please bring your immunization records with you so that we can assist you with any missing 
requirements during your orientation.   

Once you have registered for classes for the Fall 2021 semester, please visit our website at health.uri.edu and visit 
the Welcome New Students – Get Started Here banner.  Detailed instructions on our website will guide you through 
the requirements.  Below is a checklist of actions that need to be completed.  Again, complete the items that you can 
complete prior to arrival and we will assist you with any missing requirements upon your arrival. 

URI Health Services To Do List for New Incoming Students: 

□  Go to https://web.uri.edu/healthservices/new-student-information/ and Register for the URI Health 

Services Patient Portal 

□ Enter your Vaccination Dates (mm/dd/yyyy) – (Both Required and “Other – Not Required”) 

□ Complete the Required Online Forms in the Patient Portal 
o TB Screening Form (if you answer Yes to any of the questions, you must take the TB Risk Assessment 

form to your medical provider, have it completed and upload it under the Upload section) 
o Health History for New Students 
o Student and Emergency Contact Form 
o Texting Opt-in/Opt-out Form 

□ Upload Completed Documents to the Patient Portal 
o Immunization Record  
o Photograph of all medications you currently take 
o Consent To Treat a Minor Form (ONLY if under 18 years of age) 
o Physical Exam form (not required, but recommended if dated within the last 18 months) 
o TB/Tuberculosis Risk Assessment Form (if required based on answers to the TB Screening Form)  

□ Waive the URI Student Health Insurance if you have comparable health coverage. You may choose to 
discuss health insurance options during your orientation at Health Services.  Please bring documentation of 
coverage with you. 

o Log into your e-Campus account (uri.edu/ecampus) Note: this is different than the patient portal. 
o Go to Menu in the top left corner and select URI Student Services, then select Insurance Waiver. 

□ Complete the online Behavioral Health Survey (https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/URIHSFall2021) 
 
We welcome you and look forward to helping you with your healthcare needs throughout your academic career. 
Wishing you a happy and healthy summer! 
 
Sincerely yours, 
URI Health Services 


